COUNTY EXECUTIVE

1010 – 56th Street Kenosha, Wisconsin 53140 (262) 653-2600

Fax: (262) 653-2817

July 24, 2008

Rep. Samantha Kerkman 40255 105th St Genoa City, WI 53128

Dear Rep. Kerkman,

Thank you for attending my listening session prior to the June 10th special election. I have taken to heart the issues you shared with me and I have been working on a number of them since I was sworn into office on June 18th.

I wanted you to know that your input is valuable and that's why I'm calling on you again to share more of your insight.

As you may know, Kenosha County purchased a former gravel pit about seven years ago along Highway KD. Since then, the KD Park has been a dream, but now it is time to make it a reality.

You are invited to participate at a public hearing to share your ideas about the park with me and other Kenosha County officials.

The Kenosha County Highway and Parks Committee is hosting the public hearing at 6:00 p.m. on Monday, August 4, 2008 at the Randall Town Hall, 34530 Bassett Road, in Bassett, prior to the regular business meeting.

I look forward to seeing you there and hearing your ideas.

Sincerely,

Jim Kreuser

Kenosha County Executive

JK/kls Enclosure